Library Committee Meeting

October 23, 2008 ~ 1:04 PM
Present - David Ellefsen; Bea Wallace; Gretchen Skivington; Bret Murphy; Eric Walsh and David Leahy.

Absent - Joyce Shaw & Steve Baker

David Ellefsen presented a grim looking budget! He told the committee that this year, due to current budget cuts, the library was just able to maintain the databases. He also told how he analyzed the databases and trimmed some that weren’t being used while adding others that he thought would be beneficial to the faculty and students. One of the new databases that the library picked up is the ProQuest Central, which includes over 11,000 full-text periodicals and newspapers, including the Wall Street Journal, New York Times and the Los Angeles Times. Due to the lack of funds, the library is hoping to at least purchase some eBooks this year, which can be accessed through the library web page and is available to the outlaying campuses also.

David Ellefsen asked David Leahy to give a report on library usage statistics. David Leahy presented a report which detailed the increased usage of the library this semester compared to the same time Fall 07 semester. Patron visits were up a dramatic 39% over last year. David Ellefsen attributed this increase to changes we have made in the library along with an Open House the library planned this year to coincide with the INT program. David Leahy also pointed out the patron visits so far this year on Saturdays total 160 the first eight weeks of the semester. The entire Fall 07 semester saw a total of 159 patron visits.

David Ellefsen announced that the library will soon be getting a coffee bar. Working in conjunction with Xavier, a counter will be placed in the library that will allow patrons the ability to serve themselves with coffee and then pay at the counter. Work orders have been placed with B&G, but as to not rush them, he is looking toward the first part of next semester before having this new feature implemented.

David Ellefsen reported that he was interested in providing the students of GBC a survey to find out how the library is doing, what services they would like to see, and what changes they would bring to the library if they were making the decisions. The group discussed the questions on the survey that David presented. David would like to see this survey realized soon and possibly implement it during classroom instruction. 

David Ellefsen ended the meeting discussing the importance of Strategic Planning. Discussion ensued and David mentioned he would like everybody to be thinking about this topic so that a plan may be implemented. Bret mentioned that any plan should probably incorporate expanding the electronic medium available to the library, making the library more accessible to students that attend a live campus or even to those internet students.

Meeting adjourned at 1:50 P.M. with David and Eric giving a short presentation of the databases in the library and how to use them.
